STAGNER FAMILY

July-August 2018 - Prayer/Update Letter

"But ye, beloved, building up yourselves on your most holy faith, praying in the Holy Ghost,"

Jude 1:20

Dear Fellow Labourers in Christ,

The summer is now coming to a close and before long everyone will be back in full swing of their normal lifestyles. We have had a massively busy summer schedule as well as wonderful weather to compliment the activities. As loads of families head to coast and caravans for holiday season, we have remained flat-out with services, youth camp, visitation, Bible studies and outreach. Nevertheless, it has been a blessed time, there is nothing else we would rather do than be busy for our Lord and Saviour planting and watering seeds of the Gospel, trusting the Lord to being them to fruition.

Saron Chapel Independent Baptist Church -Aberaman

The local church continues to do well and very consistent in our attendance even though we have not seen the growth we would like to but our footprint within the community is large and effective. Please make Saron a matter of prayer as we truly desire to see a revival throughout the Cynon Valley.

Saron South Baptist Church

Saron South is doing well with the congregation growing closer together each week as well as having seen some growth in the past couple of months. Tuesday morning Bible study has been a blessing with new people attending in the week. Church members continue to openly speak of Christ in the workplace and communities. During the summer holidays, baby and toddler was off, but started back the third week of August with six families straightway and is expected to grow as the weeks carryon.

Please continue to pray for both churches, outreach and multiple services throughout the week. We are

greatly looking forward to the last quarter to finish the year strong and remain excited to see souls saved and added to the church.

Camp Grace

Camp Grace was a tremendous blessing and I would say a success. We had over 20 young people in attendance and three churches represented. Our theme this year was "Taking The Next Step", whereas we focused on our youth taking the next step in their lives with their words, in the world, their walk and ways. It was a very special time full of life changing lessons and great fun. We are already looking forward to next year!

Prayer Requests

Please pray for a lady and her husband I met with last week recently diagnosed with breast cancer. They have confided in us and are comforted by knowing we are praying diligently for them. My heart's desire is for the outcome to be positive and the glory go to the Lord Jesus Christ. As always, please continue to pray for the Saron family of churches, and our daily schedule. The Lord has began to open more doors and opportunities, I simply ask you to pray the power and might of the Holy Spirit to move us through according to the will of God.

Thank you for your sacrificial gift enabling us to work in the Lord's calling upon our lives. We are eternally indebted to you all for your sacrifice and partnership with us on the mission field. May the Lord bless your faithfulness.

Till the Shout,

B.J. Stagner and Family

HELPMINUK.com

Support & Sending: Calvary Baptist Church 536 South Main Street King, NC 27021

Contact:

B. J. Stagner Jr.
Phone: 336-793-5477
bjstagner@helpminuk.com

